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The Newsletter is sponsored for you by Thorpe on the Hill Parish Council 

The next edition will be at the beginning of August and any contributions are welcome. Cut off 
date for submissions will be Friday 19th July. Anyone who would like to contribute to the maga-
zine please do so through viewfromthehillpub@gmail.com or, if you wish to place an advert,  then 
email Chris.abrahams@btinternet.co.uk . 

View from the Hill 
Thorpe on the Hill News 

  

Issue No 146 - June/July 2024 
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Hi Everybody! 
 
Hello all. Another two months have flown by and another View from the Hill has landed on your 
doorstep!!!! 

 
Were you lucky enough to see the Aurora Borealis? If not, we hope you enjoy the photo on the 
front page from Miles O’Keeffe and the back page from Phil Gresham. 
 
There has been lots going on and we have plenty of photos in the mag. I was lucky to attend 
quite a few of them…..a lot of money has been raised for different charities. Thank you to every-
one that contributed. Hope you all had a great time.  
 
The church held it’s annual plant fair in May. See page 14 
 
Umbrellas is now back to its regular monthly first Friday of the month, delicious cake and tea/
coffee morning, in the newly extended Oliver Roper Centre. See page 3 
 
Umbrellas also held a fantastic fundraising ball commemorating 10 years of Umbrellas at the 
Bentley hotel. We all dressed posh but it did not stop us from dancing and having a great time. 
See page 4 and 5 
 
And most recently Alec and Julie Perkins held their Jamie’s legacy 2024 Garden Party on luckily 
a very sunny afternoon. Please enjoy the photos on pages 10 and 11 

 
The Railway Inn continues to develop its events many of which are also charity fundraisers. Ad-
verts on page 16.  All great fun and a good way to get to know more of the locals. 
 
Finally please see page 12 and 13. The village now has a weekly parent and toddler group.  

 
Sylvia 
 
viewfromthehillpub@gmail.com 

From the Editor 

Looking for a part time job? 

Litter Picker Wanted Thorpe on the Hill Parish Council are looking for a litter pick-

er to work 2 hours per week. Hours are flexible to suit the successful candidate 

and equipment will be provided. If you are interested, please email the Parish 

Clerk at tothparish@gmail.com or put a note through the letterbox at the village 

hall with your contact information and we will contact you. Closing date for appli-

cations Friday 14th June.  
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Umbrellas Community Café 

Join us at the Oliver Roper Meeting 

Room on the first Friday of the month 

at 0930 
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Umbrellas held a charity ball  to celebrate 10 years supporting 

families with children with special needs.  The night was a tre-

mendous success with many from the village attending. Over 

£2800 was raised on the night.  

 

See the next page for some fun pictures from  

earlier in the evening 
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Book 58 

A Man Called Ove by Fredrick Back-
man (7.5/10) 
(26th April, 2024) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

My thanks to Zoe for this report. 
 
This book definitely split the group with 
scores ranging from 5 to 9.5, and an 
overall score of 7.5. 
 
Once we had decided how to pronounce 
his name - Oover, Over, Ovey - he 
proved to be a tricky character to like, or 
even feel any empathy with - ranting, an-
gry, rigid, and repetitively so, with this all 
ramped up for the entertainment value.  
 
We universally rated the translation 
which we felt was deft, and obviously 
contributed to the international success 
of this first novel.  We also enjoyed the 
amusing scenes - reversing the trailer, 
the encounter with Throat Tattoo during 
the driving lesson - and recognised our-
selves in the frustrations of life involving 
(especially) technology and others, be 
they drivers, shop assistants or neigh-
bours.   
 
Those who enjoyed the book, and will re-
read it, commented on the effect of life's 
losses - childhood and family, job, baby 
and wife - and how these shaped Ove, 

although the writing on this was quite 
dispassionate and Ove never seemed to 
feel sorry for himself, which made it diffi-
cult for us to do so too. 
 
Ove definitely was a man of 'black and 
white' for whom the default response 
was to give a swift kick, and it was to her 
credit that Parvaneh persisted, seeing in 
him the kinder soul and heart of gold 
which 'belonging' in his community drew 
out.  
 
Annie suggested this book and treated 
us to Swedish crackers, gravadlax and 
glog... we've turned into the Book Group 
that drinks in the afternoon! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next book:  Audrey Magee's The Colony, 
at Shirley's on 14

th
 June. 

 
For more information contact me at: 
tonymagri949@btinternet.com 

Love your Parish - ThReds Book Club 



 

 

7 

 
 

Making Room for Wildlife 
Wildlife at the Eric East Lake 

 

tonymagri949@btinternet.com  
 

The Eric East Lake  - Dawn Chorus 
 

It was National Dawn Chorus Day on 
5th May. I woke early, as I often do at 
this time of year, and was surprised at 
how little bird song there was compared 
to when I first moved to Thorpe. In those 
days it was so loud, with so many birds, 
it was impossible to get back to sleep. 
Later on the morning of the 5th an item 
on the radio commented on the same 
thing. The experts explanation was a 
decline in insect numbers, which proba-
bly explains the limited bat activity too. 

Swallows, swifts, house martins and 
cuckoos 

Where are they? 

Lapwings 

There has been lapwing activity towards 
the bottom of Clay Lane and, as these 
birds are on the RSPB red list, it was 
encouraging to see 6 on one occasion. I 
also saw 4 lapwings make a sustained 
attack on a buzzard (mobbing), eventu-
ally succeeding in driving away the 
much bigger bird. This suggests nests in 
the field. These are no more than small 
scrapes in the ground, often in short 
grassland or spring sown crops, but I’m 
never really sure why birds do this. The 
nests are especially vulnerable to agri-
cultural activity, particularly this year 
when the rain prevented cultivation of 
the land in the autumn. Nearer to Scot-
land Farm, Bob Sheldon has a field set 
aside for lapwings. 

Hedging 

The hedging we 
planted in gaps 
along Bob Shel-
don’s Clay Lane 
field boundaries 
have benefitted 
greatly from the 
incessant rain. 
Some look like 
they’re tall 
enough to have 
their tops taken 
out. 

The Eric East Lake 

At the time of writing, the island is now 
completely submerged. This is another 
indication of the amount of rain we’ve 
had over the last several months. 

 

Love your Parish 
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Making Room for Wildlife 
Wildlife at the Eric East Lake 

 

tonymagri949@btinternet.com  
 

But there have been some positive out-
comes to the heavy rainfall. The trees 
we planted 
have had a 
chance to 
push their 
roots deeper 
into the 
ground mak-
ing them 
more resili-
ent to the in-
evitable dry 
periods. The 
first photo 
shows a goat 
willow, the only survivor from 3 goat wil-
lows and 8 aspens which were donated 
about three years ago. Most were una-
ble to survive the really dry periods. 
 

The following pic-
tures show healthy 
lime, cherry and 
walnut trees. 

 

 

The wild flowers are 
beginning to show 
themselves. The next 
photographs show 
red campion 
and dandeli-
ons (they’ve 
had a good 
year) 

 

 

 

On the wa-
ter there have 
been broods of 
ducklings ….. 

 

 

… and a smew, another bird on the 
RSPB red list. This is a rare winter visi-
tor, normally arriving in December and 
leaving from mid March. (This was pho-
tographed in April). In 2019 it was esti-
mated that only 130 smews wintered in 
the whole of Britain. Well done to Mick 
for getting the photograph. 

Love your Parish 
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Love your Parish - Jamie’s Legacy 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to  DJ Adam on the day!! 

Jamie’s Legacy Garden Party 2024 Well someone was up there making 

sure we again had fine weather for our fundraising garden party. Nearly 

200 people attended with just over £4k raised for Jamie’s Legacy. The 

funds will go towards the new boarding school in Uganda that opens 

next February and to equip ‘Jamie’s Library’ that will be named in Ja-

mie’s memory, our youngest son who sadly passed away in 2020.  

 

More special was that we had interest to have 5 more children spon-

sored which will provide them a school education & nutritional daily 

meals. This is more important than anything as it will really changes a 

life for a young child for ever who was sadly born into the extreme pov-

erty.  

Many thanks to everyone who supported the event with donations , priz-

es and items to sell and especially all the volunteers that kindly gave up 

their time to be by our side to make this all possible. It was a truly mem-

orable day and we felt the love of everyone on the day.  

Jamie will be so proud of how he is being remembered  
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Love your Parish - Jamie’s Legacy 
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This term at Mini St Michael's started with a 
Roaring success, celebrating St George's day 
by making fire breathing dragons in our 
craft corner. Knights and Castles in the play 
area and a sensory tray to match. Through 
the following weeks we have told the Story 
of Noah's Ark. The children have loved mak-
ing rocking Arks out of paper plates, explor-
ing wooden and water textures in the sen-
sory tray and practiced sitting, whilst listen-
ing to the story on our beautiful story and 
song blanket. As always there is plenty of 
music, singing, dancing and fun for every-
one (not just the children) After working up 
an appetite, we even had time for an Animal 
themed snack!  

We are so grateful for the families who have 
come along and supported the group so far 
and appreciate all the efforts from the Vol-
unteers and donations which have made 
this possible. It has been lovely getting to 
know so many friendly faces. The children 
have made friends and are feeling a sense of 
community and connection in the beautiful 
Church we all feel so grateful to have in the 
village.   
 
We are always so happy to welcome new 
faces in, so please come along. No need to 

book and don't worry about being late, we 
understand what it's like. If you would like 
to contact us, please check the Facebook 
page Mini St Michael's or pop in and see us 
one Monday afternoon in term time.  
 
The next 
term runs 
from 3rd 
June- 15th 
July until 
we break 
from the 
summer 
Holidays. 
 
 
 
 
 
Katie, Heather and Team. 

Love your Parish - Mini St Michael’s 
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Love your Parish - Mini St Michael’s 
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Love Your Parish - St Michael’s Plant Fair 
 

A huge thank you to 

everyone that came 

to the plant fair in 

May. We raised £730 

for the church. Hope 

to see you all again 

next year 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our thanks also go to those that provid-

ed the plants, cooked the cakes and 

served the tea and coffee during the  

day.  

If anyone is lifting or dividing plants 

please bear in mind the plant fair for 

next year 

Felicity Jenkinson 

Church Warden 
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What a start to the year it’s been at Whisby! We’ve had copious amounts of continu-
ing rain and now we’re starting to get the sunny heat of a possible hot, hot summer. 
As difficult as it may seem given the weather at the start of the year, we will need to 
start thinking about making sure the wildlife in our own gardens has plenty of access 
to fresh water. So time to dust off those shallow garden dishes and make sure your 
ponds have an access ramp available. 

Spring is well underway so our wardens have, 
once again, been hard at work around the reserve 
keeping things ticking. From gorgeous animal ba-
bies to beautiful blooming flowers, there’s lots to 
see at Whisby at the moment with means there’s 
also a lot of work to do. Repairing gates and fenc-
ing, clearing fallen trees and managing livestock 
are only a small number of the miracles performed 
by our warden team each week. 

Our education grounds have continued to have 
some TLC from our amazing maintenance volunteers and monthly RAF Work Party 
from our friends at RAF Waddington. Without the support and skill of teams like 
these, it would be a vastly different place and far harder to use. If you’ve ever 
thought about dedicating your spare time to helping enhance this or other nature 
spaces in whatever way you can, visit the link below to find out about our volunteer-
ing opportunities. 

As we look to more encouraging outside weather for the late spring/summer, we at 
Whisby will be having more opportunities to meet with visitors and host education & 
engagement events. Our school season for the Spring/Summer is already in full 
swing and there’s lots to look forward to coming in the next couple of months! We’ll 
be celebrating all things Dragonfly related during Dragonfly week from 6th – 13th Ju-
ly. From children’s crafts to Dragonfly & Damselfly Identification workshops for 
adults. We’ll also be kicking off the summer holidays in July with the first of our Wild 
Whisby Summer activity days happening every week of the summer holidays. You 
can find the details for these events and more by following the link below. 

We hope you all manage to have a great end to the Spring and your Summer is as 
wild as can be. 

Stay wild! 

Sam Reast – Education & Community Officer 

 

Follow this link for more events!      Find out more about volunteering opportunities! 

www.lincstrust.org.uk/volunteering-opportunities www.lincstrust.org.uk/events 

Whisby Nature Reserve and Education Centre 
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Gardening continues to take a focus 
across school and we are now preparing 
for our plant sale on Friday 17th May 
from 2pm until 3.30pm – villagers are 
welcome to attend and buy some plants 
or have a cup of tea. Any donations of 
plants are most welcome. We are also 
preparing our garden for the final work 
for our entry into the Lincolnshire Show; 
we have been working on this all year 
and are excited to 
bring the hard 
work to fruition 
with our presenta-
tion – if you are 
visiting the show, 
why not come and 
see what we have 
achieved? 

Our school football team has worked 
hard this year and have had a range of 
successes against other local schools – 
they have shown real determination and 
resilience! We have also had success 
with cross country this term in some 
pretty rough conditions! 

Year 2 had a very 
successful trip to 
Lincoln Castle and 
enjoyed their wall 
walk as well as 
dressing up in medi-
eval costumes – 
they reenacted a 
banquet too!  

Our Reception class have enjoyed using 
their outside space this week and loved 
making different types of transport – I 
think the one in the photo is actually a 
pirate ship! They are defending it from 
sharks and cannons! 

 

Year 5 have been to the golf centre at 
Thorpe for their PE this term – the chil-
dren have thoroughly enjoyed the experi-
ence and have really improved over the 
weeks thanks to the electronic range 
system. They are now looking forward to 
going to experience tennis at the Not-
tingham Open next term. 

 

St Michael’s Church of England  
Primary School 
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The week of writing this, Year 6 are get-
ting ready to take their SATS – they have 
all worked exceptionally hard and we 
wish them well next week. I am sure that 
they are looking forward to the fun activi-
ties we have planned to celebrate their 
hard work. 

 

We hope that prospective parents can 
see what we are all about at St Michael’s 
and would love to welcome you to come 
and have a look around.  

 
 
 
 
 

 
Please contact school on 01522 
681923 or enquir-
ies@stmichaels.lincs.sch.uk and we will 
be happy to help you. We have spaces 
in some year groups so why not get in 
touch and come and see what makes 
St Michael’s such a special place to 
grow and learn! 

 

St Michael’s Church of England  
Primary School 
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Hello, 

As I sit and write this piece, I am still waiting to see my first Swift of the year.  These marvellous 
birds migrate from the southern parts of Africa to breed here, and spend most of their lives on the 
wing.  Normally I have seen plenty of these beauties by the end of April. 
  
While we have had bad weather, the April cold/wet snap the absence of Swifts makes me ask 
are there greater issues at play, such as environmental change.  Over recent months I have 
heard of arable farmers having to re-plant crops at least 3 times due to the unprecedented rain-
fall of the autumn and winter.  What this will do for food security in the coming months must be of 
great concern. 
 
For me the created order is a window into the beauty of God, the gift of God, and here we are on 
the precipice of that beauty collapsing. 
 
During the Trinity season the main colour in our churches will be green, so altars will have green 
frontals, clergy vestments will be green.  It is seen as a season of growth.  How do we grow with 
a sensitivity to our created order?  The World Council of Churches promoted the mission state-
ment of Justice, Peace and the Integrity of Creation.  If any one of these links break there is the 
potential for destructive chaos. 
 
I hope and pray however we stop and ponder, contemplate or pray we grow in a sensitivity to our 
world. 
 
By the way, I was only feeling flat after Lincoln didn’t get into the play offs, as we had an uphill 
battle, but as ever I am hopeful and looking forward to next season. 
 

 

As ever 

Andrew 

St Michael and all Angels 
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Our  Church Wardens  
Felicity Jenkinson on 07949654855 and Bob Sheldon on 685810 

Our Treasurer  
Chris Abrahams on 698208 

 
We are now pleased to say that all administration for Baptisms, Weddings and Funerals is being 

dealt with at North Hykeham. 
 Please contact: 

Sally Long,  Parish Office  (Monday to Friday 9am - 12pm) 
North Hykeham,  Lincoln.  LN69AB  Tel:  883100 

Tel: 883100  or email: sallylong@nhallsaints.co.uk 
 

Bell Practice 
Tues Evening Bell ringing lessons 7.30pm - 9pm 

Please contact:  Sandra Underwood on 07710 762458 
 
We look forward to welcoming you to any of these services irrespective of which village 
you live in.  

 

St Michael and all Angels 

2nd June 
0930 - Holy Communion - North Scarle  
1100 - Morning Prayer - Thorpe  

9th June 
0930 - Holy Communion - Swinderby  
1100 - Morning Prayer - Eagle  
1830 - Evening Prayer - Thorpe  

16th June 
0930 - Holy Communion - Thorpe  
1100 - Morning Prayer - North Scarle  
1800 - Evening Prayer - Eagle  

23rd June 
0930 - Morning Prayer - Swinderby 
1100 - Holy Communion - Eagle 

7th July 
0930 - Holy Communion - North Scarle 
1100 - Morning Prayer - Thorpe 

14th July  
0930 - Holy Communion - Swinderby 
1100 - Morning Prayer - Eagle 
1830 - Evening Prayer - Thorpe 

21st July 
0930 - Holy Communion - Thorpe  
1100 - Morning Prayer - North Scarle  
1800 - Evening Prayer - Eagle  

28th July 
0930 - Morning Prayer - Swinderby 
1100 - Holy Communion - Eagle 
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 Thorpe on the Hill Bowls Club 
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When our joy opens like hundreds of wildflower                Barbara Bond 

In the Chinese Five Element system all the blossoms of spring mature into the 
fullness of summer. This is the most yang time of the year, a time of ripening and 
fulfilment. I particularly love the fact that the sound associated with summer is 
laughter – the innocent sound of children laughing is so uplifting; you just cannot 
help smiling. The aerial antics of the summer swallows are a wonderful reminder 
of the long, light evenings, with their flash of red, or Hong, the colour of the sea-
son. 

I am always struck by the way that life seems to reflect this ancient wisdom; in 
this season when friendship and community is so much in the energy, it has been 
a time when we have come together to support SDSUK, Jamies Legacy and Um-
brellas. As a relatively tiny village we punch well above our weight! 

This is the time of year when it is wonderful to practice taichiqigong outside; to re-
ally feel one with the world around you. It feels very easy to be fully immersed in a 
multisensory mindfulness. 

June is also Shiatsu Awareness 

Month. I am one of the Direc-

tors of the Shiatsu Society, so 

this is a busy time with lots of 

preparation behind the scenes 

to support shiatsu practitioners 

in the events they will be run-

ning. I will be holding a couple 

of workshops at Age UK’s Park 

St Centre in the city as part of 

this. Watch out for posts. If you 

see me wandering around look-

ing stressed, remind me to take 

my own advice! 

Our village qi gong class has returned to the Oliver Roper on Mondays at 10am. 

Self-Care Saturday is on 1st June 10-12, also at the Oliver Roper, and will focus 

on having a calm and tranquil heart. 

 
For more information contact: Barbara 07733 396891 bbshiatsu@gmail.com 
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Thorpe on the Hill - Parish Council 
Thorpe on the Hill Parish Council 

Parish Councillors  
Cllr Bindley (Chair)   Cllr Bramford (Vice chair) Cllr Ives 
Cllr Sheldon MBE    Cllr Williams    Cllr Owen 
Cllr Lyons 
Parish Clerk:  Kerrie Vickers 
Parish Council email: tothparish@gmail.com 
Parish Council website: www.thorpe-hill.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk 
 

− Portfolio holders 

Whisby Quarry Liaison meeting - Cllr Lyons and Vacancy 
Whisby Nature Park Steering Board – Cllr Sheldon MBE  
Finance - Cllr Bramford 
Allotments - Cllr Lyons 
Tennis Court – TBA 
Staffing Committee - Cllrs Lyons, Bindley and Vacancy 
Lake Management Committee—Cllrs Lyons, Sheldon MBE, Bindley and Vacancy  

 

Parish Council Meetings 
 

All Parish Council meetings will  be held at the Oliver Roper Parish Centre com-
mencing at 7pm. The dates are advertised on the notice board and via the Parish 
email circulation list. If you are not on the list please email the Parish Clerk and re-
quest to be added. You can ask for your email to be removed at any time.  
 

Local Police and District and County Councillors are also invited to attend. The 
agenda and minutes of the current meeting are available on the Parish Council 
website and, on request, from the Parish Clerk.   
 

The Parish Council welcomes members of the public to ask questions or make 
short statements to the Council during public time at the start of the meeting. 
 

 

Oliver Roper Recreation Tennis Court 

If you would like to use the Tennis Court please contact the Parish Clerk,  

email: tothparish@gmail.com    

A £10 deposit for the key is refundable. Please note the court can only be used for 

tennis, not other ball games. 

North Kesteven District Councillors and County Councillor 

NKDC, Mitch Elliot email: cllr_Mitch_Elliott@n-kesteven.gov.uk 
NKDC, Peter Overton email: cllr_peter_overton@n_kesteven.gov.uk 
LCC, Alan William Briggs email: cllra.briggs@lincolnshire.gov.uk 

mailto:tothparish@gmail.com
mailto:cllr_Mitch_Elliott@n-kesteven.gov.uk
mailto:cllra.briggs@lincolnshire.gov.uk
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REPORT FROM THE CHAIR MAY 2023 
to MAY 2024 

This was a very busy year, and the first 
full one for our Clerk Kerrie Vickers, who 
has made an outstanding contribution. 
We head into the next year with a refur-
bished hall, much improved financial 
management, all licences updated and 
improved, and fully compliant proce-
dures and documentation. Also, linked to 
the Clerk’s role, Kerrie organised two 
very successful Upshall’s Charity events, 
a pensioner’s afternoon tea and a Christ-
mas lunch. I am sure all councillors will 
join me in acknowledging all that Kerrie 
has achieved this year. 

We began the year by welcoming new 
NKDC councillor Mitch Elliot and new 
LCC councillor Alan Briggs, and welcom-
ing back NKDC councillor Peter Overton. 
On behalf of the Parish Council, I thank 
them for their attendance and thoughtful 
contributions to our meetings. 

This year saw the conclusion of the, long 
discussed, project to extend and refur-
bish the Oliver Roper Village Hall. We 
began with a public consultation, refined 
our plans because of the feedback re-
ceived, obtained planning permission, 
selected a builder, and completed the 
project. 

The new Scout’s Lake Licence was ap-
proved, and a Licence for the Bowl’s 
Club, to formalise their relationship with 
the Parish Council, was negotiated and 
agreed. 

The Bowl’s Club Pavilion was repaired 
and refurbished. 

The Parish Council offered support to Ol-
iver Chapple, who opened his field as a 

summer recreational amenity for the vil-
lage. On behalf of all TOTH residents, I 
thank Oliver for this generous contribu-
tion to the community. 

Councillor Bob Sheldon, MBE, was 
awarded the freedom of the parish in 
recognition of his many years of out-
standing service to the community. He 
joins Ron Bradford, MBE, as the second 
recipient of the award. 

John Burden did a wonderful job of re-
storing the memorial bench on the 
green. On behalf of all TOTH residents, I 
thank John for this important refurbish-
ment of a well-known village feature that 
badly needed some care and attention. 

The Parish Council awarded the follow-
ing grants to local organisations. 

• Thorpe on the Hill Playgroup – 
£563.96 

• St Michael and All Angels 
Church – £800 

• View from the Hill – £820 

• St Michael’s Church of England 
School – £239.98 

Fosse Green Energy Solar Farm first 
came to our attention early in the year. A 
public information event was held, the 
whole village surveyed, and a local ac-
tion group formed to oppose the pro-
posal. A Parish Council response was 
prepared for the non-statutory consulta-
tion undertaken by the developers. As 
we move into the 2024-to-2025-year, re-
sistance to the development of utility 
scale solar farms close to our village will 
be of increasing importance and a Parish 
Council priority. 

Thorpe on the Hill - Parish Council 
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What time is 

the next bus 

to Lincoln? 

What bin is it 

this week? 

How do I 

report a 

pothole? 

Find the answers by Googling: 

Thorpe on the Hill  

Parish Council 

Established for over 40 years 

Funded places available 

Rated ‘GOOD’ by Ofstead 

Fees: £14 per session 

We offer a safe, stimulating and 
caring environment where your 

children can learn and play 
together. 

Contact Stacey on 01522 694049 
thorpe.playgroup@googlemail.com 

www.thorpeonthehillplaygroup.co.uk 
 

mailto:thorpe.playgroup@googlemail.com
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Contact Chris at: 

chrismartinuk@supanet.com  

Mobile 07850 418744                                
                                                                                                                

CHRIS MARTIN 
Painter & Decorator 

Builder 
 

Specialising in all aspects of work to properties, including Kitchen & 

Bathroom Fitting, Tiling, Joinery, Plastering and much more. 
 

No job too small, so call now for a free quote & friendly advice 

 

Home Improvements                                                 Property Repairs 

mailto:chrismartinuk@supanet.com
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View from the Hill     
Business Advertising  

 

Rates    

                         
Full Page 

£84 per year 
Half Page  

£48 per year                       
Quarter Page  
£33 per year                                           

One Off Half Page  
£15 per advert 

One off Full Page 
£25 per advert 

************************* 

For more details 

Please contact 

Chris Abrahams 

01522 698208 

chris.abrahams@btinternet.com 

Useful Telephone No’s 
 

 

Richmond Medical Centre 

01522 500240 
 

Newark Rd Surgery 

01522 537944 
 

Bassingham Surgery 

01522 788250 
 

Bassingham Pharmacy 

01522 789307 
 

NHS Dental Helpline 

01522 515386 
 

Lincoln County Hospital 

01522 512512 
 

NSPCC Helpline 

0800 800 5000 
 

NKDC Environmental Health 

01522 699699 

Oliver Roper Hall Hire 
 

The Oliver Roper Parish Meeting Room 

is available to hire during the day or 

evenings.  
 

Availability can be seen on the Parish 

Council website. 
 

Hire fees 
 

Village Groups and Registered Charities. 

£8 per hour. 

Village Residents £10 per hour. 

All Others £13 per hour. 

There is a £5 surcharge for bookings 

continuing after 10pm. 

 

Please contact: 

orpmbookings@gmail.com 

 

Mobile Library 
 

 

Mobile library Visits to Thorpe are on 

the following Thursdays. 

 

4th July 

1st August 

29th August 
 

 

From 10.30 to 11.00  

In Lincoln Lane 
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Love your Parish  
Craft and Natter 

The group meet once per month 
in the Oliver Roper Centre, 7pm 
until 9pm. Your first meeting is 
free, and then after that a small 
subscription of £3  to cover hall 
rental.  

All are welcome, meet new 
people and have a good 
chat 

Next meeting dates: 

 

 

 

April 29th 

May 30th 

June 24th 
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Work Guaranteed 

Collection & delivery service usually available. 
 

Petrol & Diesel cars & light commercials 

Mechanical & Electrical repairs, tyres, clutches, exhausts etc 

Crypton computerised engine tuning and Diagnostic Analysis 

Now offering Lincolns ONLY  

fuel diagnostic, cleaning and repairing service 
 

Vehicle Rental Service now available 
Cars, Vans & Mini Bus Hire:  Short and Long Term Hire available 

 

Competitive Prices  -  Call or email Tony for a quote! 
Email: tonyfeather@feathersvehiclerental.co.uk 

FEATHERS GARAGE & 

VEHICLE RENTAL 
Motor Engineers 

Thorpe on the Hill, Lincoln, LN6 9BE 

01522 681467 

Email: feathersgarage@hotmail.com 

 

Croft Carpets 

Croft Carpets 

Curtains, Roman Blinds, 

Pelmets, Swags & Tails,  

Tie-backs and loose covers 
 

Expert design advice 

With 25 years experience. 
 

Free quotation-no obligation. 
 

Clients can provide fabrics or  

choose from my extensive range 
 

 

NATASHA TOULSON 

Tel: 01522 810710 

Or mobile: 07941 830420 

ABSOLUTE 

INTERIORS 
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 Gary Taylor 

N.D.A. 
 

All aspects of tree  
and hedge work  
undertaken 
 
 

*  NPTC Qualified 
 

*  Fully Insured 
 

*  Domestic and  
   Commercial 
 

 
24 Fosse Lane 
Thorpe on the Hill 
Lincoln 

LN6 9BE 

Taylor 
Tree Services 

 

Mobile: 07845 720099 

Tel: 01522 685690 

Email 

Gary.taylor.10@gmail.com 

TECH CLASS 

Technical Support  
Consultancy 

 
Do You Need Tech Help? 

 
Need help making sense of your PC 

or Mac, Laptop, Tablet or Mobile? 
 

Having issues with your Internet, 
Email, Software or Hardware? 

 
We offer support for all kinds of  

technology! 
 

Professional and Friendly  -  Tuition, 
Support and Guidance. 

 

Appointments at your home. 
 

James McCarter 07783 231196 

contact@techclass.co.uk               

www.techclass.co.uk 

SING, 

DANCE 

ACT 
 

Come and join in the fun! 
Ages 3-15.  Saturdays 10-12.30pm 

at  Swinderby Village Hall 

Musical Theatre classes taught by friendly 

qualified teachers. 
 

BALLET   TAP   JAZZ 
Classes on Tuesdays from 4pm 

at  Swinderby Village Hall 
 

For more information please call: 
Danielle  -  01522 696100 

Please visit: www.dancelincoln.co.uk 
 

Branches in Swinderby, Wellingore,  
Coddington, Nettleham, Welton,  

Skellingthorpe and Sturton. 
 

Principal: Mrs D. I Ward F.I.D.T.A. A.I.S.T.D. 
41 Grandifield Way, Nth Hykeham,  

Lincoln  LN6 9NZ  
 

Tel: 01522 696100 or 791898  
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